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The Professional Technical Education Coordinating Committee provides guidance

and support to advisory committees, in partnership with the business community,

to promote a quality workforce.

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

JULY 20, 2004
PRESENT MEMBERS:  
Sharon Brathwaite, Tracy Simms, Sonya Christian, Kristin Gunson (advisory chair), Mary Kay Williams, Andrea Newton, and Chantell Hayson.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:

Kristin called the meeting to order at 7:07.

MINUTES: 

Tracy moved to accept the minutes, Mary Kay seconded the motion, and the committee approved.

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION EMAIL:

Jean Bishop sent an email explaining that they had 75 students last year of which 54 were enrolled in practicum, and 21 had completed the co-op program.  There were 32 sections full with 35 to 38 students in each class.  They have also had to start turning students away for certain courses.  Based on this information the PTECC changed the “N” on the review form to an “A” for demand and enrollment.

UNIT PLANNING AND COMMITTEE SCORING:
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  The college has completed the first year with the new unit planning process.  This is an annual process to set annual goals for each program.  The department has to articulate how they will achieve their goals and then outline the resources and additional funds needed.  Some departments followed the format while others did not.  Overall Sonya feels it has been successful.  The goal now is to link the annual report from the PTECC with the Unit Plan and just have one report for the departments and committees to do each year.
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  Andrea met with the PT chairs and was asking for their advice as to how we could do both of these together at the same time.  One concern that we should look at is whether our three-year rotation is sufficient in reviewing them if we look at one-year plans.  We also need to make sure that advisory committees are being involved in the annual report process and Carl Perkins requests.  We may want to recommend this in our annual letter.  
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  Andrea, Mary Kay, Chantell, and Gary will form a subcommittee in August to review our report, the unit plan, and our review form and try to come up with some recommendations for the PTECC to start with.  The committee attempted to start the review of the committee scoring, but that tied in with what questions we would be asking based on the annual report and unit plan.  Tracy pointed out that neither our report nor the unit plan addresses how the advisory committee is involved.  The unit planning process begins at fall inservice and will be completed around December.  The PTECC report generally goes out around October so we should be able to link them together in a timely manner so that this year there will only be one report to do.
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  Several committees this year questioned the grading practice we use.  Several of the PTECC members also felt the letter grades were discouraging at times and that we sometimes would rush through the grading because of time constraints.  The committee feels that the questions need to be specific to what we are looking for as well as suiting the unit plan requirements.  Sonya mentioned that many of the questions already were part of the unit plan.  Tracy mentioned that the unit plan is focused on the program and curriculum so we may want to focus our meetings on the advisory committee’s involvement and make sure our questions revolve around the committee rather than the program.  The committee did discuss changing the letter grades to the following:  Exceeds Expectations, Meets Expectations, Needs Improvement, and NA for not applicable.  The handbook will also need to be revised after the new process is completed.

ANNUAL LETTER AND ANNUAL SUMMARY:
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  The committee reviewed our goals from last year to see if we had completed or were working on them currently.  Chantell will check with Joan on our marketing goal to verify if more than just the PTECC piece was done.  A suggestion was made to pick at least one good story from the last year’s reviews and have her create a feature story for it.  Tracy mentioned that there was a big push at the annual event for news coverage. 
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  Andrea spoke with the division chairs and asked if the advisory committees were used in the selection of the scholarships, and their response was that they were not aware if it had actually happened.  This year they are going to try something new by letting employer’s choose the recipients of their donated scholarships. 
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  One of Cheryl Robert’s suggestions to the PTECC last year was to link the PTECC, Foundation, and OISS together for the unit planning process and scholarship processes.  Andrea will set-up an appointment with Sonya and Janet to draft a letter to the advisory committees to encourage the advisory committee involvement in scholarship selections.  Chantell will work on drafting an annual letter based on the format of last year.  At our next meeting we will work on goals for last year, this year, and any recommendations.
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  Chantell presented the annual summary of minutes to the committee.  No changes or recommendations were made.

REVIEWED COMMITTEES:
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  The committee members each chose their top three choices and gave to Chantell who will bring a tally to the Sept meeting for members to choose an honored committee.  The final count for choices were as follows:  Culinary = 7, Respiratory Care = 7, ECE = 4, Energy Management = 2.

OTHER:
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  Andrea discussed that our Sept meeting is late due to inservice activities that month.  She was wondering if the committee would like to have a breakfast again to kick off the new year.  The committee approved.  We will also have a new member, Peter Thurston joining.
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  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m.

NEXT MEETING:
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  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 28, 2004, from 7:00-9:00 a.m. in WTC Room 220 (Building 19).  Submitted by Chantell Hayson, 463-5203.
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